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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 
 

 

Minerva S.A. (“Minerva” or “Company”), one of the leaders in South America in the 

production and sale of fresh beef, live cattle and cattle byproducts, with operations 

also in the beef, pork and poultry processing segment, hereby informs its 

shareholders and the market in general that the Russian Federal Service for 

Veterinary and Phytosanitary Surveillance (Rosselkhoznadzor) informed the 

temporarily suspension of beef imports from Brazil, that has not been confirmed yet 

by the Brazilian Ministry of Agriculture. 

 

Based on the Company’s result during the last twelve months ended September 

2017, Russia corresponded for 6.6% of total exports. 

 

Thanks to Minerva’s current geographical diversification in South America, exports to 

Russia from Brazil will be substituted to others countries and the Russian demand 

will be redirected to its others units in Paraguay, Uruguay and Argentina, to eliminate 

the effects from this temporarily suspension.   
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